Snake River Swimming House of Delegates Informational Meeting
June 7, 2008    Twin Falls, ID

John called the meeting to order at 3:50 pm, Twin Falls City Pool.

In attendance:  Board – John Apgar, Maggie Wright, Bobby Goldhahn, Dana Wright, Denise Thompson; BY – Therese Madrid, Tim Green; SV5B – Brian Gallagher; IFST – Erik Perttula, Wendy Lowe, Phoebe Pahis, Cassi Pahis, Elizabeth Johns, Gary Pawelko, Matt Miller, Ricky Swearingen; EST – Patty Fisk, Hayden Osmun, Shawn House, J, Fisk, Roger Osmun; MVM – Josh Wirtz, Beth Malina, Noella Biedenbach, Abby Biedenbach; IFY – Kirsten Buker, Samantha Buker, Marshall Buker; CSC – Missy Poritt, Janice Favillo, Brooke Favillo, Kaitlin Spokas, Nick Young (Jr. Rep.), NST – Gavy Pora.
Handouts concerning the upcoming Club Development and Leadership School, the standing rule of zone participation, and information concerning Snake River awards were handed out.  

John:  

1. Discussed the necessity of committees getting together.

2. House of Delegates Annual Meeting & Club Leadership Business School schedule

a. October 16th – HOD Committee meetings 7: - 9:00 pm

b. October 17th – HOD Meeting 10 am – 1:30

c. October 17th – Club leadership 2:00 – 6:00pm

d. October 18th – Club Leadership 10:00am – 2:00

Meetings will be at the Wood River Inn, Hailey ID.  Rooms are blocked until September 5th.

Information is on handout or visit the website.  Gene is the manager.  

3. Winter Championship Participation

John expressed his disappointment in the attendance from the west.  Arguments of those polled for not attending being cost and winter driving.  John stated senior sectional meet was a factor for his team.  John raised question as how to generate participation for meets when held in the east side of the state.  John had Tim read emails from Frank Burlison and Patty Stratton.  Frank explained that being a Y team, the Y Regional Meet took precedent.  Denise stated IF has held winter champs in March and April.  Bobby questioned a team being awarded a championship meet when their swimmers aren’t willing to participate in other locations within the LSC.  John noted the pools in SRS are predominately Y.  He suggested Twin be awarded all championship meets and the LSC rent buses to transport swimmers from each side.  Two semi-champs would be held, one for the Eastern side of the state and one for the Western side of the state.  They would be held concurrently and linked by computer and the top 8 times for each event would be invited to attend champs the next weekend.  He went on to describe a way that the entire finals could be swum in one day with a break in the middle.  He stressed that this is just one concept that could be explored by the HOD in the fall.  Maggie asked for clarification from John to be amended in these minutes later.  John asked for ideas and that ideas are submitted to Maggie Wright by September 1st for consideration at HOD meeting in October.  Brian stated that awarding a championship meet shouldn’t be a personal issue.  Bids are submitted, considered, and voted on by the governing body.  Magic Valley noted that in previous years WC times were a final push for qualifying times for Y Regionals.  But because Y Regional entries were closed earlier than usual those times achieved at winter championships this year could not be submitted and that was a factor in some of their swimmers not participating.  Tim stated that meet dates should be set at HOD.  Therese stated BY offered a free bus to WC and swimmers still didn’t sign up.  Frank in his email stated he cannot require swimmers to attend a meet.  Discussion then was to the timing of winter championship - possibly President’s Day weekend, or into April.  Issue then of times too late for qualifying meets, tapering.  Athletes stated they look to the championship meets for qualifying times for qualifying meets.  John shamelessly plugged Nampa’s 12 & U Championship Meet scheduled for August.
4. Zones Participation

Discussion was led by Denise that there were individual subsidies for zone participates at one time.  Roger clarified that when the travel fund was established the subsidies were eliminated and that monies in the fund were delegated to cover the coach and chaperone expenses for zones [as well as other LSC travel expenses].  That everyone pays the same.  John read the handout of the standing rule concerning zone participation.  Janice expressed her concern of hurting those swimmers who participate in senior sectionals and zones.  The dates for championship meets were set at HOD to not be conflicting and were moved by the host team.  Question was raised as to whom and how many are effected and why weren’t they at winter champs?  Maggie noted that the team administrators should be familiar with the standing rules and bylaws of the LSC.  John noted the wording was poor.  Nick reminded everyone teenagers aren’t always listening or paying attention and no doubt didn’t know about the rule.  Bobby expressed the upper/older swimmers lead by example and it is not acceptable to not swim at a SRS championship meet.  Brian stated the original intention of the rule was primarily for receiving subsidies, not exclusion of swimmers for zones for non-participation at championship meets.  Denise agreed it had to do with funding only.  Majority felt swimmers who have not participated in a championship meet could attend Western Zone Meet, but would be required to pay extra for coaching/chaperone fees covered by subsidy in travel fund.  John noted clarification of standing rule to be made at annual HOD meeting in October 2008.
5. Awards

Maggie asked teams read over the SRS Awards handout now in readiness of summer championships.  Please don’t wait until the last minute to aliviate any errors.

6. Eliza Schmidt submitted her resignation as Sanctions Chair.  John appointed Lori
Miller to complete the current term.
Meeting adjourned at 5:01.

Respectfully submitted,

Maggie Wright

SRS Secretary

Emails in lieu of attending meeting:
Good Morning!

Since I will not be able to attend the quickly announced Snake River meeting to be held this Saturday in Twin Falls, I want to make a couple of comments in regards to the many emails that have been flying around.

Some issues simply do not go away…east vs west…it was an issue over 20 years ago when I attended my first SRS HOD meeting…and likely, to some extent or the other it will remain an issue.  I do feel that fingers are being pointed in some manner or form at the Boise Y with regards to the Winter Champs.  Every year at the HOD meeting we make the point that our team’s first priority for a winter championship meet is Y Regionals; we are a Y team and that is something we will continue to do.  We also point out to the HOD that if the SRS Championship meet is only a week or two out of the Y Regional meet, and if both are travel meets, then BY is unable to send as many kids to SRS.  We do support the SRS Winter Champs, however.  This past winter we had approximately 100 swimmers who did not qualify for the Y Regional Meet…and to those swimmers and families the SRS Champs was promoted an important meet in our newsletter, in my weekly updates, and by the coaches on deck.  The team arranged for a bus to go and arranged for housing for the bus swimmers…and only 20+ signed up.  Personally, I was very disappointed with the low numbers, but we (BY) cannot force families to travel, we can only encourage.  If SRS is looking at more numbers for BY at the Winter Champ, may I suggest that the meet be moved to the middle of April.

This issue about the Sections meet being on top of the SRS Champs meet and funding to Zones and Juniors…it has been an issue before… and SRS allowed the Sectional meet count in place of the SRS meet.  If kids qualified for Sectionals, then that is where they belong…they did not do the scheduling.  And we, as an association, should not get bogged down on this issue…SRS should support their best kids!!!

And the smaller issue about the early date of the summer SRS Meet.  I totally agree that it is too early…but the HOD needs to go look in the mirror…SRS needs to determine the date each year and team bid the date…very simple!

Have a great day!

Frank

As I won’t be at the meeting, the following are my comments:

The requirement that Zone swimmers attend either Winter or Summer Champs was put in the Standing Rules for the specific reason of getting our top swimmers to attend at least one of our Championship meets.  They can go and swim only one event but they have to at least show up.  I hate to see a precedent set where someone is exempt because they did not go to either meet.  The only time an exemption should be considered is if both Section meets are in conflict with both SRS Championship meets.  Practically speaking, many of the swimmers who have qualifying times for and attend Sections do not attend Zones.  Please note, this requirement is not relevant for funding to Juniors or Nationals.

Speaking of conflicts, as long as the Winter Champs meet is scheduled within a week or even two weeks of YMCA Regionals, there will be little or no participation by Boise Y Swimmers when the meet is held in Idaho Falls.  This, too, has been an ongoing issue for many years.  It is just too expensive for families to travel to two major meets in one month and since we are a Y team, we push for them to attend Y Regionals.  Perhaps SRS should consider changing Winter Champs to earlier in February?

Patty

6/15/2008

In reading the minutes, it sounds as if there is some confusion as to the Standing Rule regarding Zone attendance.  No SRS swimmer is prohibited from attending Zones if they do not attend a Championship meet.  The rule clearly states “that in order to receive funding…” swimmers must attend at least one championship meet.  If swimmers do not attend at least one Championship meet, they cannot receive money from the travel fund to attend Zones.  This rule does not apply to Juniors and Nationals.

Roger misspoke in regard to the SRS Travel Fund.  This fund was established over 30 years ago.  The travel fund was established in order to provide funding for swimmers to attend Zones, Juniors and Nationals.  For many years, each swimmer was credited approximately $100-$125 from the fund toward their Zone expenses and swimmers attending Nationals or Juniors received $250-300.  All the transportation and chaperon expenses were divided equally among the swimmers attending the Zone meet and then the subsidy (if a swimmer qualified for one) subtracted from their total owed.  I don’t know how this has been handled in recent years but when SRS decided to pay coaches, we were very specific in saying that the pay could not be taken from the Travel Fund but had to be taken from the General Fund. 

I do not know if this clarifies any of your discussions in Twin Falls but it is something to think about as we move forward into October and the HOD meeting.

Patty

